
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Purpose of the Report 
 
This report is presented to the Health and Wellbeing Board to ensure members are  
fully up to date with the five-year health and care strategy and the one-year health and 
care delivery plan for Oldham Integrated Care Partnership.  
 
Requirement from the Health and Wellbeing Board 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to receive, note and support  the Oldham 
Integrated Care Partnership’s five-year strategy and one-year 2024/25 delivery plan. 
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Health and Wellbeing Board      Date 11 July 2024 
 
Oldham Integrated Care Partnership’s (ICP) five5- year strategy and one-year 
2024/25 delivery plan 
 
1. Background 

 
The Partnership’s five-year strategy was agreed during 2023/24, following a full 
refresh of Oldham’s Locality Plan, which was ratified in November 2019.  It has had 
some minor updates but has not been extended in timeframe. 
 
The Partnership’s 2024/25 delivery plan covers our commitments in this current 
financial year, as well as the delivery of a range of objectives and priorities in 
relation to the national NHS Operational Guidance and NHS Greater Manchester 
Operational Plan. 
 
This one-year delivery plan features the key priorities for the year ahead, as well as 
the detail of various action areas and milestones. At the heart of the plan is the 
implementation of our new Population Health Management model, build from 
extensive work to determine the drivers of demand for local services, as well as five 
workstreams making up our delivery and transformation programme for local health 
and care. 

 
2. Current Position 

 
 All partners have committed to improving health and reducing health inequalities, 

and this strategy and delivery plan align with Oldham’s Health and Wellbeing 
Strategy and Health Inequalities Action Plan. 

  
3. Key Issues for Health and Wellbeing Board to Discuss 
  

No key issues. 
 

4. Recommendation 
 

 The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to receive, note and support the Oldham 
Integrated Care Partnership’s (ICP) five-5 year strategy and one-year 2024/25 
delivery plan. 
 


